
 
 

       

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
18th August 2020                                      Please reply to: BOSTON OFFICE 
 
Our Ref: ND/CJ/B/3424 
 
The Planning Department 
Boston Borough Council 
Municipal Buildings 
West Street 
Boston 
Lincolnshire 
PE21 8QR 
 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
Proposed alterations to provide extended first floor rooms to form dormer window at  
The Rosary, 61 Garfits Lane, Boston 
 
We write with regard to the above planning application and confirm that the proposal involves the extension 
of first floor rooms and we confirm that the floor levels will not be lower than the existing floor levels and 
therefore will not create any increased risk to life. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
NEIL DOWLMAN MCIAT, C. Build E MCABE 
 
Managing Director 
Chartered Architectural Technologist 
Chartered Building Engineer 
 
for and on behalf of 
NEIL DOWLMAN ARCHITECTURE LTD 
 
 
 
 


